NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF APPROVED BASKETBALL OFFICIALS

GRACE W. SMITH Office Secretary 347 Madison Avenue, New York

September 20, 1939.

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

THOS. WACHENFELD, JR., President CLEMENT M. EYLER, Vice-President JOHN BROWN, JR., M.D., Executive Secretary DAVID B. FAWCETT, Recording Secretary JAMES E. COOGAN FRANK C. CORRIGAN R. L. DAVIS Edw. M. Kelleher VALENTINE LENTZ DR. FRANK P. MAGUIRE ORREL J. MITCHELL H. A. PRENTICE JOE L. TOBIN

COMMITTEE ON POLICIES

WM. G. WHARTON

JAMES E. COOGAN Chairman 200 Orange St. New Haven, Conn.

OFFICIALS RATING BLANK

CLEMENT M. EYLER, Chairman Milligan College Milligan College, Tenn.

RULES REVISION COMMITTEE

HOWARD A. PRENTICE, Chairman University of Vermont Burlington, Vt.

VISUALIZATION & TECHNIQUE OF OFFICIATING

ORREL J. MITCHELL, Chairman 725 - 5th St., N.E. Washington, D. C.

Dr. Forrest C. Allen University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

In preparation for the 1939-40 Series "A" Basketball Examination for approving officials, it is necessry to have the help of men like yourself in submitting questions for Oswald Tower to use in compiling the examination. Already, we have orders for these questions and we cannot distribute them too soon now.

Will you be good enough to send me, by return mail, five questions on the present revised basketball rules, indicating the answer as "Yes" or "No" and giving the rule which governs each question? Please do not send "trick" questions but use only those which apply to the rules and which can be answered definitely.

Your cooperation will mean much toward our service to the officials, and to the game as it is played during the coming season.

With kindest regards,

Cordially yours,

Executive Secretary.